

## Sylvia Earle, underwater hero

*She has spent her working life studying the world's oceans*

Sylvia Earle is an underwater explorer and marine biologist who was born in the USA in 1935. She became interested in the world's oceans from an early age. As a child, she liked to stand on the beach for hours and look at the sea, wondering what it must be like under the surface.

When she was 16, she finally got a chance to make her first dive. It was this dive that inspired her to become an underwater explorer. Since then, she has spent more than 6,500 hours under water, and has led more than seventy expeditions worldwide. She has also made the deepest dive ever, reaching a record-breaking depth of 381 metres.

In 1970, she became famous around the world when she became the captain of the first all-female team to live under water. The team spent two weeks in an underwater 'house'. The research they carried out showed the damage that pollution was causing to marine life, and especially to coral reefs. Her team also studied the problem of over-fishing. Fishing methods meant that people were catching too many fish, Earle warned, and many species were in danger of becoming extinct.

Since then she has written several books and magazine articles in which she suggests ways of reducing the damage that is being done to the world's oceans. One way, she believes, is to rely on fish farms for seafood, and reduce the amount of fishing that is done out at sea. Although she no longer eats seafood herself, she realises the importance it plays in our diets. It would be wrong to tell people they should stop eating fish from the sea, she says. However, they need to reduce the impact they are having on the ocean's supplies.

- 7 Now decide if these statements are TRUE, FALSE or NOT GIVEN according to the information in the passage.

- 1 Sylvia Earle lives in the USA. ....
- 2 Until 1970, nobody had lived underwater before. ....
- 3 Sylvia Earle was worried about the amount of fish that were being caught. ....
- 4 Her books offer some solutions to marine problems. ....
- 5 She thinks people should avoid eating seafood. ....

## Listening

### Note completion

- 1 Look at the notes below. Which answers need:

a words only? ..... b numbers only? .....  
c words and numbers? .....

- 1 First name: Toby Surname: .....
- 2 Address: ..... Street, Wokingham, Berkshire
- 3 Date of birth: 5th April .....
- 4 Telephone: .....
- 5 Occupation: .....
- 6 Distance from home to workplace: .....
- 7 Method of transport to work: .....
- 8 Free-time activities: cooking, ..... travel

Read the passage on page 14. Choose NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS AND/OR A NUMBER FOR EACH PASSAGE for each answer.

What career did Sylvia decide to follow after first dive? .....

How far under water did she go in order to break a world record? .....

What was causing harm to everything living in the sea? .....

Where does Sylvia think we should get our food from? .....

- 5 Listen to the conversation and complete the notes. Write NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS AND/OR A NUMBER for each answer.

### Magazine interview

- Name: Tom 1 .....
- Occupation: 2 .....
- Has written 3 .....
- Crossed Gobi desert in 4 .....
- Title of latest book: 'Has Anyone Seen 5 ..... ?'
- Has won 'Travel Book of 6 ..... ' award.
- Date of interview: Friday 7 .....
- Contact number: 8 ..... (call to arrange time)
- Place of interview: 9 ....., Summertown
- See his 10 ..... for more information.